Minutes of 

ABC Middle School  PTA Board Meeting
July 8, 2012 – School Library
 
Present:  Pheobe Apperson Hearst, Alice McLellan Birney, Selena Sloan Butler, Richard Roe, Betsy Bow, Lois Lane, Sandi Silo, June Jones, Jim Halloway, Donna Doe, Jane Johnson 

Call to Order:
PTA President Richard Roe called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.  

Meeting Minutes:

Secretary Jane Johnson reviewed the meeting minutes from the June 4th meeting, which were also emailed out on June 6th. Jim Halloway made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Betsy Bow presented the Treasurer’s Report.  (Attached as Appendix A)

· As of the most recent bank statement, the PTSA has a balance of $8,116.97. There are still a few outstanding invoices from the 2011-2012 fiscal year. It is estimated that the PTSA will be going into the 2011-2012 fiscal year with approximately $7,850 on hand. 

 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT:
Lois Lane provided membership update. Received 67 members from registration. Additionally there have been approximately 35 staff members who have signed up since registration. A big push for membership to happen at Open House. (See notes below.) 

REGISTRATION:

Lois Lane has offered to attend both days of registration: Tuesday, July 19th and Wednesday, July 20th.  Alice has offered to assist with coverage on both mornings: 9am – 11am. June has agreed to assist with both afternoons: 1pm – 3pm. Membership forms and PTA promotional items to be on hand. Selena has offered to make signage for the event.

ESCRIP & BUDGET:
Phoebe provided an update on eScrip. The new eScrip rules require that 20% of earnings go to health and nutrition. Based on the approximate monthly amount of $700 received, $140 per month would need to go to health and nutrition. 

STUDENT REP/TEACHER REP:
Based on a recommendation by Principal Silo, Amanda White (an incoming 8th grader) has agreed to be the student representative for the ABC Middle School PTA. 

Open House:

Open House to be held on Aug. 21st.  Details to be finalized for this event at the August board meeting.
 
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 8th at 5:30 PM in the library.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 PM.

 Minutes submitted by PTA Secretary, Jane Johnson.

